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Committee Meetings are 

held at 9.30 a.m. on the first 
Friday of the month, at 115 
Amohia Street, Paraparaumu 

 
Guild Meetings are held at 

7.30 p.m. on the second 
Tuesday of each month except 
January, in the Scots Hall, 
Weka Road, Raumati Beach. 
 

Next meeting will be Tue 
March 11th  at 7:30 pm 

Russell Barnes will 
present a talk on 
Critiquing.  

 
Tea Roster Surnames 
begin with N-O-P 
 

Put onto your 
calendar: 
 
April 2014 Newsletter 
Deadline Thursday 27th 

March 2014 

 
 
March Meeting  
Tuesday 11 March 2014 
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Kapiti 
Woodworkers Guild Inc. 

P O Box 47, Paraparaumu 5254, New 
Zealand 

Web site coming soon 

 

 
 

Your Committee (elected at last AGM) 
President   vacant 
Immediate Past President Lewis Morrison jazzson@xtra.co.nz   04 293 8443 
Secretary  Tim Nicol  argonaut@paradise.net.nz  04 904 8292 
Treasurer  Russell Barnes janeruss@clear.net.nz   04 298 4105 
Committee: Michael Gaffaney michael@gaffaney.com   04 905 2402 
  John Talbot john.talbot@xtra.co.nz   04 293 4620 
  Clive Williams clive.williams@xtra.co.nz  04 293 2213 
  John Debney debney@xtra.co.nz   06 364 6333 
 
Newsletter/Web: John Talbot john.talbot@xtra.co.nz   04 293 4620 
Hon Auditor Dick Patston dick.lola@xtra.co.nz   06 364 8495 
Librarian  Tim Alsop  tim.allsop@clear.net.nz  04 905 5503 
Caterer  John Morley johnmorley@paradise.net.nz 04 905 0809 
Life Member Jim Lowe 
 

Messages from Committee  (Committee now meets on Last Thursday of each month. 
 

  
 
 

EVENTS  
National Activities and Events 
Check out the NAW website http://www.naw.org.nz/whats_on/index.html for lots more events 
and links.  
 
 
 
South Auckland Woodturners Symposium 
2-5 October 2014 
http://www.sawg.org.nz/category/symposium-2014/uncategorized/  
 
 

Next Meeting 
 
 Is on Tues March 11th 2014 – please come at7:30 pm at Scot’s Hall, 
Raumati. 
 
Russell Barnes will present a talk on the art of Critique – how to make it 
more constructive that Criticism. 
 
If you plan to be at Manawatu Open Day (see P3) please let Russell 
know. 

mailto:jazzson@xtra.co.nz
mailto:argonaut@paradise.net.nz
mailto:janeruss@clear.net.nz
mailto:michael@gaffaney.com
mailto:john.talbot@xtra.co.nz
mailto:clive.williams@xtra.co.nz
mailto:debney@xtra.co.nz
mailto:john.talbot@xtra.co.nz
mailto:dick.lola@xtra.co.nz
mailto:tim.allsop@clear.net.nz
mailto:johnmorley@paradise.net.nz
http://www.naw.org.nz/whats_on/index.html
http://www.sawg.org.nz/category/symposium-2014/uncategorized/
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Manawatu Open Day    Manawatu Woodworkers Guild 
Sunday 18th May 2014   9-00am to 3-00pm (entry free). 
 
Event Details: 
 
Nine Clubs (including Kapiti )participating in Woodturning and craft competitions. 
Retail stalls selling tools, books, and crafts. 
 
The Manawatu Woodworkers Guild invites your Guild to participate at our next Open Day which 
will be held on 18th May 2014. 
Please encourage your members to not only come along as usual, but also be prepared to join in 
the fun and friendship this day promises. 
The Day 
When:   18 May 2014. 
Where:  Arena 5 (aka Barber Hall), Waldegrave St, Palmerston North 
Time:  Doors open at 8-00am for setup. (Timetable attached) 
 
Interclub Table Competition 
There is no theme however we are endeavouring to stretch people’s minds and skills and are 
once again asking for 10 items displayed on your table. However the items cannot have previously 
won a prize and only two pieces can be displayed by any one person. 
Size:  As usual a standard trestle table will be provided and must be used. This can 
be used as a table or as the base of your display but the whole display must not extend outside of 
this floor area. 
Cloths:  MWG will provide enough green cloth/s to cover the table top but if you wish 
to provide your own, please feel free. But please stick with say dark green, black or navy without 
any Guild logo’s showing. 
 
Judging Criteria:   Will be the same as last year. 
Prizes will be awarded for: 

 Best Guild Tabletop as per the Judging Criteria. (to be advised) 

 Champion Piece 

 Runner up  piece 

 Best Non Turned item (Wellington trophy) 
Colt Lathe Competition 
To be organised by the Stratford Wood turners 
The number of club members required from each guild is ideally 6, but will allow a min of 4. 
(By having a minimum of 4 it allows guilds struggling to find six turners the option to have two 
turners doing both the morning, and the afternoon session.) 
Last years winner is responsible for ensuring the trophy is returned on the day for presentation. 
 
Scrolloff 
This is an individual challenge as opposed to a Guild challenge. However we would like each 
Guild to nominate a person or two to enter. This will only take about 15 minutes. It won’t be 
onerous and no-one needs to be very experienced on the scroll saw to cope. 
All will be cutting on Delta Scroll Saws There  are enough of these machines around now that 
most people should be able to get access to one beforehand to become familiar with the brand. 
Anything else that is needed will also be supplied. 
Closer to the time we will be in touch with you to gather numbers of entrants in the Scroll off so we 
can formalise how many scroll saws we need to organise the event. 
 
5 Minute Mystery Activity 
There will be a 5 Minute Mystery Activity featuring general woodworking skills. It will run by 
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Kapiti Guild and there will be three sessions with three different Guilds competing against each 
other in each session. The three winning guilds will then compete in a final. We require each guild 
to nominate three entrants. Once again it won’t be onerous, just fun! 
 
Trade Stalls and Demonstrators 
Demonstrators in various aspects of woodworking will run during the day as in the past and 
various Trade Stalls will be on site. 
Remember he/she who dies with the most toys wins! 
 
Craft Stalls 
This year we are looking to run craft stalls in the area that the trade stalls previously occupied. We 
have booked two halls and the trade stalls/ cafeteria will be re sited in the hall adjacent to the 
existing hall. This will give us twice the space we have previously had. 
 Both halls are connected through two open doorways. 
 
If any member of your Guild/Club wishes to set up a stall then they should pre-book a 
space and this can be done by contacting me Don Tietjens. The cost will be $50 per stall. 
 
Raffle 
 With costs rising each year and to avoid any deficit coming out of our Guild coffers we are very 
dependent on the proceeds of the raffle to offset costs. Therefore it would be appreciated if each 
guild could provide something for the raffle even mums baking would suffice. 
 
Looking forward to seeing all Guild’s / Clubs present again for this ever popular event. 
 
Don Tietjens Secretary 
Please address any inquiries to my e-mail address titch@inspire.net.nz 
 

Home Group News 
 
Frank Torrance Group (meet on Thursdays) 
 
Our Home Workshop Group had its first meeting this year on 6 Feb.  We were a wee bit short 
of members with holidays and Waitangi day but we had a delightful day hosted by John and 
Lorraine Nelson.  A beautiful lookout from the dining room - an imaculate garden. 
  
We eventually wandered into his workshop which was spotless, surrounded with all the 
goodies including a well set up dust extractor system, grinders including a set of  
Tru-Grind Spacers.  Tons of room having taken his ride-on mower and trailer outside!!!!!! 
  
We were saddened to learn that Brian Harding has had to leave us as e has suffered badly 
from an allergy reaction to wood dust affecting his eyes and feels he had to give up turning.  
We will miss his friendship. 
 
Frank Torrance 

 
Ratanui Group (check with Lewis Morrison) 
 

Village Group  (check with Brian Arthurs) 
Next meetings: 
    check with Brian 06 364 6280  for more details 

 

mailto:titch@inspire.net.nz
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Classifieds 
 
 (Use this section if you have anything you want advertised for sale, trade or exchange.) 

 
For Sale 
 

This ‘n That  
 
Internet Site 
We will soon have a basic web site set up – no fancy stuff but at least a few pages with Meeting 
notices, Contact names and email addresses, a Map of where to find our meeting place etc and 
some things that will let Google find us easily if someone searches for Kapiti Woodwork or turning. 
 

Wig Stands:  
A great pile on the table at last meeting – thanks to all who contributed. Don’t stop now they 
always need a few more, Many thanks 

Pauline McIntyre 
 
 

Cancer Bowls 
 

 
Also remember to bring any Cancer bowls and Wig Stands you have ready to next 
meeting. 
 
Next newsletter deadline is Thursday 27th March 2014 
 

Please email john.talbot@xtra.co.nz any articles, information or photos, good web links etc. 
Or Post articles to 3 Hughes Street, Waikanae Beach 5036. Or give material to me at Guild Meeting 

 
 

 

mailto:john.talbot@xtra.co.nz

